Bradford on Avon and Melksham Patients’ Participation Group

Minutes of General Meeting

Tuesday 24 June 2014 at 7.00 pm

The Health Centre, Bradford on Avon, BA15 1DQ

1.
Welcome and Introduction
Sue Walters, PPG Chairman, welcomed everyone to the June 2014 general meeting of the Bradford on Avon and Melksham Patients’ Participation Group. 

Apologies were received from:

Denise Ramsay - Hon. Secretary; Beryl Strange
Sue also introduced Dr Zoe Davis to the group, Dr. Davis then gave a resume of her background detailing her wide range of specialities before becoming a GP and her involvement at the practice.  
2.
Talk on Dementia  

Amanda Brooks gave an interesting talk, along with Dr Heffer and others in the practice, on the care of dementia patients, detailing the in-house services available at the practice. The support of the Alzheimer’s Society was also mentioned and is greatly valued. Also discussed were the medications available. The Practice Clinic has good links to all local support services.

3.
PPG Business
3.1
Minutes of last general meeting

The Minutes of the last PPG general meeting in March 2014 were accepted.

Proposed - Marlene Nolan; Seconded- Alan Fox.

3.2
Update on PPG finances.  
Jen Andrews, Hon. Treasurer, gave an update of the PPG finances. The balance of funds remains the same as at the last meeting - £1142.94, as there has been no income or outgoings. The next expenditure will be the NAPP subscription of £40. 
3.3
Proposal for equipment purchases by the PPG

The Health Centre asked for £500 to be granted for the purchase of ear syringes and an oriscope. All present agreed to the expenditure for this equipment.

3.4
Future meetings 
So that we could work through the remaining  “21 Ways to Thrive” document topics it was decided not to have the talk “Men’s Health” in the September meeting but to move this to the PPG December meeting instead. Other talks will follow on in subsequent months. 
3.5
Patients’ Suggestions

An update was given about the suggestions received from the patients. The number received each month since the last meeting has declined. The topics were mainly about the choice of music and the waiting time for appointments. 
The Doctors now have 2 x 10 minute spare slots to help with appointment availability. Also more telephone appointments are being trialled, these will usually be of 5-7 minutes duration. 
There were also complaints about appointment times being delayed due to overrun of consultations, the practice is looking at solutions. 
The practice is going to arrange for the PPG committee to view how the appointments system operates in the surgeries, a date will confirmed shortly. 

3.6 Outside Organisations 
Royal United Hospital, Bath

A large £40 million improvement project to upgrade the hospital has commenced.
The RUH “Caring for You” programme will be holding meetings on cancer and men’s health. 
The RUH has been selected to be one of the vanguard trusts for “safety in hospital”, it will be one of the lead hospitals for this new government initiative. 
Leg Club
The club has moved to St Margaret's Hall in Bradford on Avon after an offer by the Mayor. There are 100 members of the club now and the health centre supplies the expertise for the clinics. Now that the initial set up has been completed a committee is needed for the club, Derek Glover has offered to be the Chairman and is seeking volunteers.

Seniors Forum 
As a result of a meeting at the RUH, about a lack of information on transport to hospitals by Connect 2, leaflets are to be made available soon.  
The Forum will organise an open meeting titled “Meet the Doctors “of the Practice in September/October.  
The Wiltshire Clinical Commissioning Group are to hold presentations about acquiring county wide services in Salisbury and Devizes.  Wiltshire County Council agreed the Wiltshire CCG can give a presentation on the 5 year plan at St. Margaret's Hall, Bradford on 17 September at 7pm.

4.
Practice News
Dr Gordon left the practice and has moved to a practice in Trowbridge.  Dr Allen has joined the practice in a permanent position.
5.
21 Ways to Thrive Discussion. 
Due to lack of time, it was decided to postpone the discussion until the December PPG meeting.

6.
A.O.B.

The group was informed of the sad news that Mike Darlow’s wife was badly injured in an accident at the RUH. Sue Walters will send a card from the PPG.

Derek said that the PPG committee is now short of members and asked for volunteers.  

Alan Fox mentioned an update on the provision of mental health care provided locally. Also there are no professional leaders now in Council Youth Services so youth clubs are closing and young people are losing out.

Discussion was held about the service provision that will be required when 750 new houses are built in Bradford on Avon. The Group were concerned about how these patients will be absorbed into the Practice, staffing levels and the costs involved to provide general and extra services. Information was provided by the practice staff including the funding received generally and as a result of QOFF points.

A question was asked about whether the Practice had considered having a surgery in Holt. The practice would like to provide this facility and is investigating at the moment.

Practice boundaries are being done away with soon which will enable patient choice.
Patients over 75 years of age are to be told the name of their designated doctor to help with continuity of care so that patients will be able to access their own doctor.

The practice recently applied to have a 7-day service but was refused, the PPG thanked the staff for all their hard work on our behalf.

Meeting closed at 8.55pm

7.
Dates of Next Meetings

Tuesday 9 September 2014, 7.00 pm, Health Centre, BoA, - including AGM, 

Tuesday 9 December 2014, 7.00 pm, Health Centre, BoA
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